
Minutes

Triathlon England West Midlands Regional A.G.M


Wednesday 27th October 2010
Tudor Grange Leisure Centre

Blossomfield Rd

Solihull

West Midlandsl

7.00pm – 9.30


1) Present

a. Stefan Pearce
b. Morgan Williams

c. Rob Bishop

d. Andy Teagle

e. Rosa Teagle
f. Malcolm Westwood

g. Lawrence Green

h. Debbie Southwood
i. Tauny Southwood

j. Duncan Jenkins

k. Rachel Ward

l. Adrian Williamson

m. Michelle Mahiques

n. Ed Hynd
o. Alex Teagle

p. Ed Milbourn
q. Richard Cox

r. Mel Humphries

s. Danielle Stewart

t. David Rouse

u. Ian Payne 

v. John Batchelor
Apologies


     Duncan Hough


     Sarah Taylor
     
                 Mark Barfield

                 Paul Goodwin

                 Mark Deakin

                 Rob Robson

                 Steve Lloyd
2) Minutes from previous AGM


a. Copies of the 2009 AGM were circulated and agreed to be an account of the previous AGM.
3) Regional Programme Manager Report (Stefan Pearce & Rob Bishop)
RPM reports were circulated on the night and are attached.  
4) Chair  (Andy presenting for Rob Robson)
a. Thanked the committee & RPMs for their support.
b. Thanked clubs for attending.

c. Academy is now in full swing with development days on a monthly basis using Tudor Grange Leisure centre & Top Barn in Worcester.

d. We now have a face book group westmidstri 

e. Hopefully the website will be set up in the near future.

f. The region would like to thank Runaround Sports & Health at Top Barn for sponsoring the IRC team trisuits.

g. IRC qualification & selection was mentioned but discussed fully in Junior report and AOB.
5) Treasurer 
a. A spreadsheet with account details was circulated and it was advised that certain amounts are ring-fenced such as coach ed/academy/09-10 budget.  The region is already committed to spending for the awards evening and trophies for series and the volunteers.  BTF grant details have not yet been received and this is being investigated so that we can plan more fully.
b. SP advised that once the coach education courses are completed there will be funds transferred across to support the WM for projects.
6) Officials Report
a. In absence of Duncan Hough Andy Teagle did bring up that there is shortage of officials in the West Midlands. Particularly with regard to those covering junior events.  Andy explained that a level 1 trainee who was shadowing him at an Aquathlon event was approached by an unhappy parent who was over-powering. This type of behaviour of parents is off-putting for potential future officials.  Both Rosa & Andy Teagle did advise that some race organisers are having second thoughts about hosting junior events for the above reasons.  This was supported by a couple of those attending the AGM  and also the RPM’s and Morgan Williams (National  Development Manager), who advised that if this does happen at events then they wish to have details so that they can contact the parents directly about their behaviour.
b. RPM’s are willing to arrange an L1 classroom session for clubs who wish to increase the number of officials.  Any interested clubs should contact their RPM to discuss further.
7) Young Persons
	50 or 38%  ranked for series

	12% did not enter any event in aquathlon series

	

	50 or 38% ranked for triathlon series

	56 or 42% did not enter any event in the triathlon series

	

	Some races  had fewer numbers and other were full!

	Almost 1000 starts  not all registered for series

	All this years organisers have been contacted about 2011

	

	Possibly fewer events

Disappointment of WM placing at IRCs- the athletes did their very best in the conditions – the event for TS2 TS3 was changed to a duathlon.  The youth event was still a triathlon and incorporated the Youth Triathlon championships.  There were a number of juniors in the elite wave who also suffered in the cold and wind of Wales, possibly an indication that the youth event should also have been a duathlon.
For 2nd year in a row the final results were incorrect and this took 10 days to come to light.  There have been e-mails to BTF regarding this error.

AT thanked Runaround Sports & Health for their sponsorship for the IRC team trisuits.  Also thanked Rosa for organising the additional kit available for purchase by the athletes.

The IRC qualifier for 2010 will be a triathlon – possibly out of the WM.
d. AT advised that the WM academy is going well with 13 members. A Talent ID day held a couple of weeks ago – 4 taken on with a few coming back to see them again.  

Selection to the academy is not a once a year basis – athletes can come for trials at appropriate sessions and they can contact Steve Lloyd to discuss this.  

e. A question was raised regarding conflict of interest in the Academy as Head Coach also coaches privately.  Andy Teagle advised that at present there is no conflict of interest for any of the coaches and Malcolm Westwood comes to all sessions as an independent view on the academy.  Malcolm advised that when candidates were interviewed for the roles that conflict of interest was discussed and there has not been an issue to date.



	


a. AT thanked all clubs who had hosted events in 2010.  
8) Election of Officers
a. Chair
Standing Rob Robson

Nominated by Andy Teagle

Seconded by Adrian Williamson
Rob Robson elected

b. Treasurer
   Standing Rosa Teagle
Nominated by Duncan Jenkins
Seconded by Malcolm Westwood
Rosa Teagle elected

c. Secretary    - no one standing
d. Young Person’s Coordinator

Standing Andy Teagle

Nominated by Mel Humphries
Seconded by Adrian Williamson

Andy Teagle elected

e.Sponsorship Role   no-one standing
f. Triathlon England Representative

Standing Lawrence Green

Nominated by Tauny Southwood

Seconded by Andy Teagle
Lawrence green elected

g. Referee Coordinator

Standing Duncan Hough 

Nominated by Malcolm Westwood
Seconded by Lawrence Green
Duncan Hough elected
h. Volunteer Coordinator

Standing Sarah Taylor

Nominated by Debbie Southwood
Seconded by Lawrence Green

Sarah Taylor elected

i. Adult Series Coordinator  no-one standing
j. Communications

Standing Ed Milbourn
Nominated by Michelle Mahiques
Seconded by Malcolm Westwood
Ed Milbourne elected
k. Non-portfolio

Malcolm Westwood will take a place as non-portfolio as he is now a member of the BTF Board.

Any Other Business

-Tauny Southwood asked what the regional strategy was to pick up those children who came to KOS (Kids of Steel)

The committee advised that the committees remit  is to promote triathlon but it does not have the resources to do everything.  The region does put on open water training sessions and held an open water Aquathlon to encourage clubs to see that this is achievable, even if this is 2/3 clubs pulling together.  The region and RPM’are happy to support these types of projects.  

Morgan Stefan & Rob advised that if clubs have an idea of a project e.g open water training then they can contact their RPM with details/costs involved.  The RPM’s have access to funding which can help with club projects but has to come  and be run from the clubs.  
- IRC qualification & appeals were raised with regard to the region’s standing at the IRC’s.  It was explained by Andy Teagle that there is not a suitable event in the WM for an IRC qualifier  (open water , draft legal) for TS2 TS3 and the event was likely to take place out of the region.  Questions were raised as to why 2 /3 events can’t be used for IRC qualification and it was explained that various combinations of 1, 2 or 3 events have been used in the past and all of these caused problems with  either athletes couldn’t make an event or complained there were too many.

Selection was also discussed and from experiences seen in other regions it was not seen as a way forward.   A couple ofl instances of athletes who are good in the series (swimming pool) but struggle in open water were quoted by those attending the AGM (not the committee).

With regard to appeals this goes hand in hand with qualification, which was discussed.  If you have qualified then it is unfair that possibly you may be told that you have not qualified as an appeal has been raised by an athlete who has not been able to complete the event.  

It was generally agreed by those attending the AGM that qualification for IRC’s  was preferable rather than selection and/or appeals, as long as the criteria for qualifying was in place early, as in previous years.

Meeting closed

Reports attached
Junior Report

	50 or 38%  ranked for series
	
	
	
	

	12% did not enter any event in aquathlon series
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	50 or 38% ranked for triathlon series
	
	
	
	

	56 or 42% did not enter any event in the triathlon series
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Some races  had fewer numbers and other were full!
	
	
	
	

	Almost 1000 starts  not all registered for series
	
	
	
	

	All this years organisers have been contacted about 2011
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Possibly fewer events 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	IRCS
	
	
	
	

	Disappointed 10 from 11
	
	
	
	

	Yorkshire & Humberside
	1038
	
	
	

	South East
	959
	
	
	

	South West
	930
	
	
	

	London
	914
	
	
	

	East Midlands
	909
	
	
	

	Wales
	907
	
	
	

	North East
	906
	
	
	

	Eastern
	900
	
	
	

	Scotland
	867
	
	
	

	West Midlands
	788
	
	
	

	North West
	761
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	TS2 TS3 race was duathlon as water temperature too low
	
	
	
	

	Youth was triathlon - again maybe this should have been a duathlon
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	2nd year running final results were incorrect - took 10 days to come to light
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Thank you to Run around sports for tri suits
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Qualifer for 2011 to be a triathlon - may be out of the region will be discussed by new committee


West Mids AGM Report Oct 10.

Counties covered: Shropshire and Staffordshire

It’s been another fantastic year in Triathlon. The sport continues to grow and evolve into new and exciting events. Below I have given brief highlights for my two counties, if you wish to discuss any matters regarding Staffordshire and Shropshire further, please give me a call on 07739 526 562.

I would like to thank the committee for their excellent support in particular Rosa, whom I have regular contact with relating to a number of issues. 

Staffordshire
Clubs continue to see growth in members and participation

Coaching access available to clubs to develop work force 

New Coaching course venue being sourced in the north of the county 

Possible Level one and Level two coaching course in first quarter 2011

Coaches and clubs benefiting from resources from a CSP level
Shropshire
Successful first Level one course taken place at Castle Country Club, Shrewsbury

Sourcing a level two venue for the future

SY TRI Working towards Clubmark

SYTri also looking at growing a junior club

Wrekin Club continues to grow with plenty of juniors taking part.

Congratulations to the Shropshire Triathlon who won event of the year, the best of luck in the national competition. 

Finally I would like to thank the club, members of TE and all the volunteers who make the sport happen.

Rob

West Mids AGM Report Oct 10.

Counties covered : West Mids,Warwickshire,Hereford & Worcs

In this brief report i intend to highlight county by county briefly the activities i have been involved in & for any immediate plans etc in that county . if anyone would like any further info on any of these please contact me on 07841 500514 or stefanpearce@britishtriathlon.org

I would also like to thank the committee for their support this year especially Rosa & Andy who again have worked so hard for the sport & also to all those involved with the academy , all the feedback from athletes & parents is very positive 

The Sport continues to grow & popularity is reflected in the increased TV coverage & the honour of being awarded sports governing body of the year 

I am also working with a no of clubs who are working towards accreditation or who are reaccrediting 
Please see list below

The clubs i am currently reaccrediting are 

	NAME


	CLUBMARK
	STARMARK

	BRAT
	  X
	X

	Stratford Sharks
	  X
	

	Worcester Tri
	  X
	

	BUTT
	
	X

	BCT
	  X
	

	Coventry Tri
	
	X

	Rugby Tri
	 X
	X

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Warwickshire

Included in this are the areas of Solihull & Coventry

Setting up of Tudor Grange as a home for the academy/coach ed/cpd etc 

Coaching access work with Coventry Tri to develop swim sessions/junior section

Novice Taster day with Network Rail at Coventry 

** planned projects –Parkwood/Tudor Grange novice aquathlon & training days Jan-June 2011

      Further development work with Coventry Tri on junior provision 

L1 referee course held at Tudor Grange

L1 coach ed course commencing Nov 2010 @ Tudor Grange 

West Mids

Included in this area are Birmingham & Black Country 

New Aquathlon in Tipton in Feb 2010 – with an expanded project planned including novice days from Oct 10 to March 11.

Successful Kids Of Steel in April 

Novice open water taster day 

CPD coaches course at Birmingham Uni

Hereford & Worcs 
2 pilot school aquathlons in Redditch & Bromsgrove in June 2010 
Working with Absolute Tri Worcester towards Clubmark

Coaching Access project at Top Barn starting in Feb 2011 with a view to novice athletes into first events in 2011

Can i also say a big thank you to all the clubs who continue to offer novices a chance to try the sport & if you ever need any advice you only have to ask 

Stefan 

